

Troy Newsletter



May 22, 2023

Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux ...

It was so exciting to meet our newest friends when they visited for Kindergarten screening on Friday. It is hard to believe that it is time to greet new students and almost time to say goodbye to our 5th grade friends as they move onto middle school. On Friday we also had a visit from the middle school principal, Mrs. Brown, who spent time talking to the 5th graders about the many fun experiences that await them next year. They all had a chance to ask questions and help alleviate some of their anxieties. It was fun listening to the many things they were wondering about. The end of the school year is always a busy and fun time; however, it can also be hard for many students - not just our 5th graders who are moving on. Please check in with your child every day and talk to them about how they are feeling about the end of this school year. Changes in routine - even preparing for summer break - can be difficult and overwhelming. Be sure to focus on the many wonderful things that have happened throughout this school year and the incredible growth they have made, as well as the fact that while change can be a little scary at first, it is also an exciting new chapter to look forward to.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family. Have a great week!

(email: <u>lroux@rsu3.org</u> school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

Notes from the Office:



Important Upcoming Dates.....

May 24 - Public Budget Meeting - 6:00

May 29 - Memorial Day - No School

June 6 - Spring Concert 1:45 p.m.



K-2	Math: This week in 1st & 2nd grade students spent some time reviewing math concepts we learned this year. We also did an art project with arrays.
	Reading: In 1st & 2nd grade students read the story The Bee Tree. Students then created a bumblebee and wrote facts they learned about bees.
3-5	This week students finished their State Testing. Everyone gave great effort on both their Reading and Math test! They will continue to work through other end of year assessments and fun culminating activities, including preparing a Weather/Water Cycle Project!
	They ended their Friday with a final class with Miss Georgia! They have had a wonderful time learning about healthy choices to become educated consumers!
Garden	What a beautiful day in our garden! Our kindergarten students worked in the hoop house and planted some King's Knight black beans. Our older students focused on our outdoor garden plot, digging potato trenches and planting Snowden and Magic Molly (purple) potatoes.



Dear School Leaders,

There are just a few weeks left in the 2023 **Hannaford Helps Schools** program! Thanks for your ongoing partnership. Just a reminder: This year's program concludes on **May 27.**

Get family and friends involved, too! Regardless of which Hannaford they shop at, shoppers can donate to any participating school of their choice using digital redemption. Scan the QR code on the School Dollar printout to download the app or access the online redemption tool.

Thank you for participating!

Hannaford Helps Schools

RSU 3 Public Forums

Please join the RSU 3 Administration for our upcoming Public Forums

Tuesday, May 9th
Community Safety Night
6:00pm

*Presented in partnership with Waldo County
Sheriff's Office

Wednesday, May 17th
Facilities Evaluation Report
6:00pm

Wednesday, May 24th Public Budget Hearing 6:30pm

All public forums will be held at the MV Complex